
McKinney Independent School District
#1 Duvall Street, McKinney, Texas 75069

To: Board of Trustees

From: Shawn Pratt, Superintendent

Subject: Upgrades to Storm Damaged Playground Shades at Caldwell, Finch, and 
Reuben Johnson Elementary Schools

Date: June 23, 2025

The winter storms in early 2025 damaged the playground shades at Caldwell, Finch and 
Reuben Johnson Elementary Schools.  The storm that hit Reuben Johnson ES also 
damaged the structural poles that hold up the shading and they must be replaced as part 
of this project. The district reached out to We Build Fun to secure proposals via the 
BuyBoard cooperative purchasing contract 679-22.  The proposal summary is as follows:

Caldwell ES – Replace the West Playground Shade Fabric: $  5,903.00 
Finch ES – Replace the North Playground Shade Fabric: $  8,292.00
Reuben Johnson ES – Replace Structure and Shade Fabrics: $52,245.00

Total Cost: $66,440.00

The proposals are attached for each individual school.  The work will begin as soon as 
possible so that the work may be completed prior to the start of school in August 2025.

********
Impact Statement: N/A

********

It is recommended: The Board approve the Upgrades to Storm Damaged Playground 
Shades at Caldwell, Finch, and Reuben Johnson Elementary Schools as presented.

********

Resource Person(s):  Greg Suttle
  

********
Respectfully submitted,

Shawn Pratt  Greg Suttle 
Superintendent Chief Operations Officer
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